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Response to your request for information under the Official !Information Act 1982 

Thank you for your request under the Official Information Act 19Ei2 (the Act). You asked: 

1. Was the Education Council involved with the approval process for the overseas

applicants? If so, what documentation was required from applicants to be

submitted? Was there a committee formed to vet all applicants?

2. What induction course will they be given before starting in a NZ classroom?

3. Will they be required to do a TER course?

4. What level of teaching experience did they require to be approved suitable for

teaching in NZ schools?

5. Will overseas teachers be required to have a 1 year period of observation,

mentoring and portfolio presentation before receiving full registration?

My response to your questions are as follows: 

Q 1. The Teaching Council was not involved in the approval process for overseas 
applicants. This was managed by the Ministry of Education. 

Q 2. The Teaching Council supports efforts to make sure teachers new to New Zealand 
understand the unique cultural context in which we live and in which our teachers teach, in 
early childhood centres and services, schools and kura in both English and Maori 
medium. We are supporting the Ministry with its support package for overseas teachers 
that includes information videos on New Zealand's teaching context. The videos include 
information about our Code of Professional Responsibility and Standards for the Teaching 
Profession which place expectations on teachers to demonstrate a commitment to tangata 
whenuatanga and Te Tiriti o Waitangi partnership in the learning environment. 

The package of supports being led by the Ministry of Education will enhance the existing 
induction and mentoring programmes that new teachers are required to successfully 
complete to meet the professional requirements for teaching in New Zealand. This 
includes the requirement to demonstrate that the teacher has met all the Standards for the 
Teaching Profession. 
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